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on Thursday and Friday of 
this  week.  He plans to spend 

a day with  Sunnyslope     
students next week.   
 
Student Recognition:    

C e r t i f i c a t e s  o f                   

Accompl i shment  and    
McDonald’s gift  cards were 

presented to  the   following  
deserving students by their 

school principals: 
 

 Ava Bryan, Fourth 

Grade Student at 
Winchester School;  

 Shelby Moore, a 

Fifth  Grade Student 
at  Winchester; and  

 Helena Pappas, a 

Fifth Grade Student 
at Eastwood School.    

 

 A c t i o n  I t e m s :           

The Board  approved the 
Consent Agenda that 

consisted of  Minutes 
from January 10, 2018 
and Surplus Items.       

~ 

Dr. Washburn announced 
resignations including 
Debra Gaddis, Choir 

Teacher at Joseph Lane 
Middle School after 23 
years in the District; and 

Turnaround Program  
Special Education Teacher 
Drew Bauguess, after   

seven years with the       
District.         

~ 

A Memorandum of            
Understanding between 

the District and the 
Roseburg Education   

A sso c i a t ion  (R E A)      
regarding “Fair Share”  
was tabled for further 
consideration at the  
February 14th Board 
Meeting when all Board 

members can hopefully 

be able to attend. 
 ~  

The District will soon 
begin to solicit bids for 
turf  replacement at RHS.    
In anticipation of that  
project, the Board has   
a p p r o v e d  t h e                  

r e c o m m e n d a t i o n  t o       
contract with FieldTurf 

U S A  t h r o u g h  t h e          
In te rMounta in  ESD     
purchasing cooperative for 
the RHS track resurfacing. 

~ 

District Teaching and 
Learning Director, Robert   

Emerson, presented the 
annual Division 22   
Standards Report to the 
Community as required by 
Oregon Administrative 
Rule (OAR) 581-022-2305.      

~  

Policy IGBI: English as     
a Second  Language,   with 

minor revisions, was     
Approved and Adopted at 
First Reading. 
 

~  

Policy IGBA: Students 
with Disabilities —  Child            
Identification Procedures, 

was Approved for Second 
Reading and Adoption.   

    ~   
Chief Operations Officer,                     

Cheryl Northam, shared a 
2018-19 Budget Calendar for 

the Board’s  consideration.  
The Calendar was  approved  

and Budget Committee  
members will be scheduled to 

meet on April 18th to begin 
reviewing the proposed 2018-

2019 budget document.  
 
RHS Student Leadership  
RHS Student Leadership  

students Marinda Carlyle, 
Aspen Graves and  John Sajo       

presented current activities. 

Superintendent’s  
Report:  Last Tuesday, Dr.  

Washburn joined Winchester 
Principal, Keith Kronser, riding 

Bus 51 to encourage positive 

student behavior. On the 19th, 
he and HR Director, Robert 

Freeman, enjoyed sharing RHS 
lunch duty while staff attended 

trainings.   Yesterday was spent 

at Fir Grove Elementary.  Dr. 
Washburn looks forward to  

attending Student Day at the 
Rock Creek Fish Hatchery on 

the 31st and the Eastwood    

Elementary Fishing Day on 
February 1st.  Dr. Washburn 

appreciated local Commissioner 
Tim Freeman for inviting him to 

join other community leaders at 

a Successful Communications 
Strategies Group meeting on 

the 18th.  The Superintendent 
will be attending a state                    

Superintendents’ Meeting and 

the  COSA  Winter  Conference  

Time & Location: 

The January 24, 2018 

School Board Meeting 

took place  at 6:00 p.m.   

in the Winchester  School 

Media Center located at 

217  Pioneer Way,        

Winchester, Oregon  

Marinda recapped sports 
events and John  updated the 

Board on the   annual ARTS 
Assembly (2/8); Orange and 

Black Dance (2/9); and the 
February 20th assembly     

featuring a motivational 
speaker, Keith Hawkins. 

Board members received gift 
baskets to celebrate School 

Board Appreciation Month. 
Aspen shared that students  
created posters to send to 

districts who have suffered 
tragic events, expressing love 

and support.  New schedules 
await students following  

Finals Week, which has    
students focused on doing 

their best.  Teachers are     
keeping PRIDE lessons in the 

forefront each week.  The 
new and improved RHS 

“Crossroads Café” will be 
unveiled on February 1st.  
Students anticipate a        

positive change in less time 
spent in added lunch lines     

with increased variety in   
luncheon   selections.    
     

   
   Enrollment:  12/15/2017                              
                                                      2017     2016 

Elementary 2753 2763 

Middle School 1357 1312 

High School 1523 1556 

Phoenix 184 186 

Rose Alternative 
High School 

41 0 

Alt Ed 135 126 

Total 5993 5943 


